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L o w e r  M o u t e r e  S c h o o l                    T o  b e  t h e  b e s t  t h a t  w e  c a n  b e !  

 

Kia ora to families and friends of Lower Moutere School –      17 May 2024 

 
We have had a few chilly starts this week …  still no snow on Tuao Wharepapa – Mt Arthur, however it shouldn’t be too 
far away! Great to see more fleecey tops being worn and as they get peeled off, having them named makes it easy to 
have them returned!  
 
The new Government has been very busy working towards meeting their election promises. Last week they announced 
their six priorities for learning: 

*Establishing a knowledge-rich curriculum grounded in the science of learning 
*Implementing evidence-based instruction in early literacy (Te Reo Matatini) and 
mathematics (Pāngarau) 
*Implementing consistent modes of monitoring student progress and achievement 
*Developing the workforce of the future, including leadership development pathways 
targeting effective learning support interventions for students with additional needs 
*Using high-performing data and evidence to inform decision-making 

There have been many mentions of "the science of learning" in the media recently. A definition for this term is: 
The science of learning draws on research from cognitive psychology, neuroscience and education to understand the 
processes through which we learn. 
With our school-wide use of Structured Literacy practices along with good practice that ensures that we have a balance to 
meet the needs of all students, we have already successfully been using a science-of-learning approach. Our approach 
provides explicit, systematic, and sequential teaching of literacy at multiple. Our ultimate goal is to have students who are 
capable and confident readers who have a LOVE of reading a variety of texts. This will transfer to their writing too, and as 
a result, students achieve. This is supported further from the dedication at home to have children reading for leisure, 
visiting the library and hearing from other significant people, and the value they put on reading!  Children's learning at 
Lower Moutere School is cumulative, provides practice opportunities and there is an ongoing review of progress. We 
work to make all learning relevant, purposeful and where possible, linked to local learning opportunities. 

The Staff and I feel confident that we are meeting the Government's identified priorities and will continue to examine our 
practices to ensure that we are meeting the needs of our students – which always has and will be, our focus and purpose. 

Winter Sport is well underway! 
 

Our winter school sports are now well underway and it is great again to 
see many teams being entered – a big thanks to parents for getting 
children involved in sport. So many benefits are made from being 
involved in sport.  
A special thanks to the coaches and team managers for giving up their 
time to support all children in teams! 
 
As sideline cheerleaders for our children, can we be reminded of what it 
means to be super sports parent … for the sake of all our teams!  
 
A reminder too that at the netball courts, the sidelines are a learning 
space for our coaches and umpires. Please support them by watching the 
game from the ends of the court. Good luck all of you! 
 

 
If you have any team fees, can you please ensure that these are paid to the school to enable your child to 
continue playing for the season – many thanks. 
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PINK SHIRT DAY …Today is Pink shirt day. Nationally, we recognise 
that bullying is NOT ok and days such as today serve to raise our 
awareness of how we can prevent this happening. It is really important 
that we know what bullying is, to be an upstander and ensure that we 
know the RIGHT things to do should we experience or witness bullying.  
This is a really good table to help us understand what the difference is 
between being MEAN or RUDE as opposed to BULLYING.  
 
Bullying can be verbal, physical, social or cyber. Please time to talk to 
your child about these and what they need to do if they experience 
bullying. 
 
 

School frontage parking… 
The Board is currently trying to work with the Tasman District Council to have the road widened, opposite the 
school. This would give cars another 1m of parking space on the left-hand side of the road (facing up School 
Road). The Board would appreciate any emails or letters of support for this as, hopefully, the more community 
support for making our school safer the higher the possibility of it happening. 
 
 
 

 
 

With the cooler terms upon us, it is time to remind ourselves of the school uniform for the winter season. 
Students wear a school fleece (we have many spares at school), the school shirt (available from Whitwells) and 
either BLACK shorts or fleecey pants. If students are needing to wear a thermal, it can be either BLACK or DARK 
BLUE.  Students can of course wear a jacket to school for extra warmth during breaks etc. 
 

Just a reminder that if you need to collect your child early from school, please come through the 
office to let us know. Thanks! 
 

BUS PAYMENT AND SCHOOL BUS PASSES 
A reminder that Mrs Matthewson is our school bus controller and she is holding 
bus passes for our students who travel from Motueka to school each day. Please 
remind your child to collect this – it is available after payment for the term is 
received.  The cost for the Motueka bus is $40 for one child - $75 for a family. 
If you pay by internet banking, please ensure you put the family surname as 
reference. If you are needing to set up an automatic payment, please contact us.  
The school bank account is 12-3158-0184739-00. 
Payment for bus passes need to be made to the school office by TUESDAY 21st MAY 2024. 
If no payment is received by this date, students will not be able to travel on the service. 
 

The colder months bring the coughs and colds and the hard decision is made – do I send my 

child to school … Thanks to the families who communicate student absence to us so 

effectively in relation to this. The emphasis in terms of attendance is for pupils to be at school 

every day, so as to benefit from uninterrupted learning opportunities. Please support our 

drive to achieve this by sharing our collective vision that ‘Everyday Matters’. 

Thanks for your support for Lower Moutere School!  

Chris Bascand (JP)  
Principal 

 

 



   

Absentee Messages - Please notify the school of your child’s absence before the start of school each day.  
Please note: When texting the school cellphone please include your name, so that we know who the 
message is from, as we do not have contacts stored on this phone. 
Ph: 03 526 7775 or Txt: 027 339 8801 
Please provide the following details:  Your child’s name, room number and reason for absence – thanks! 
 
  

              Upcoming Events 
Board meeting Thursday 23 May Staffroom  

LMS Cross Country Thursday 30 May LMS hall carpark  

Kings Birthday Public Holiday Monday 3 June  School closed 

TEACHER ONLY DAY TUESDAY 4 JUNE  All schools closed– Motueka 
district 

Reading Together programme Thursday 6 June Room 3  

District Cross Country champs Friday 7 June  Rabbit Island  

Bike Safety week Mon 10 – Fri 14 June  Years 5- 8 

Dental van arrives Friday 14 June   

Board meeting Thursday 20 June Staffroom  

Matariki celebration Thursday 27 June  School grounds 6am breakfast & celebration 

Matariki Public Holiday Friday 28 June  School closed 

Dental van leaves Friday 5 July   

Last day term 2 Friday 5 July   

First day term 3 Monday 22 July  Welcome back! 

Last day term 3 Friday 27th September   

First day term 4 Monday 14th October   

End of year celebration Wednesday 11th December    

Last day term 4 – Finish 12pm Friday 13th December   

 
 
 
 

 
 



   

  
 

  
 



   

 
 

 
 
 
 



   

 
 
 

 
 


